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NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association Monthly 

Meetings 
 

Tuesday, January 16, 2018 
7 to 9 PM 

Meeting Topics:  
Stacie Kelsey, Scientific Tech 3 with the Inland Fish 
Program of the Washington State Department of Fish 
and Wildlife. 
 
Jenny Thompson, Executive Director of the Police 
Activities League (PAL) 
 
Meeting Location: 
Clark County Operations  
Center, Community Room 
4700 NE 78th Street 
 
At these meetings several announcements and general 
information will be shared and discussed.   
 
Refreshments served are provided by Burgerville. 
 

 

 Community Newsletter January/February 2018 
 
 

NE Hazel Dell  
Neighborhood Association 

   

Winter Edition 
NE Hazel Dell 

Neighborhood News 
 
 
Meeting Schedule for 2018 is: 
 
February 20, 2018 
March 20, 2018 
April 17, 2018 
May 15, 2018 
June 19, 2018 
July & August – Summer Break 
September 18, 2018 
October 16, 2018 
November 20, 2018 
December 20, 2018 (Youth Holiday Giving Event) 
  
Location:  Clark County Operations 

Center, Community Room 
4700 NE 78th Street 

 
December 20, 2018 – Youth Holiday Giving Event 
at Sarah J. Anderson Elementary school 

 
What’s inside this edition? 
Topic     Page 
 
- Youth Holiday Giving event  2  
- Grow your own veggies  3 
- Clark College Culinary Inst.  3  
- Stray and Feral Cats   4 
- Crime Tips    4 
- Citizen’s Academy   5 
- Thank you to Sponsors  6 
- Directory    7  

 
 
 

 Neighbor Helping Neighbor 
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THANKS TO: 
Burgerville USA  
 
For providing refreshments at the 
NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association meetings 
 
NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association is on Facebook  
Check out our neighborhood 
association on Facebook: 
 

 
https://www.facebook.com/NEHa
zelDellNeighborhoodAssociation 
 

 
 
Report on the 19th Annual 
Youth Holiday Giving event at 
Sarah J. Anderson 
Elementary School 
 
NEHDNA hosted another successful 
holiday event at Sarah J. Anderson 
Elementary School. In attendance were 
about 350 kids with their families and 
60 volunteers that planned and staffed 
the event. Many thanks to all those 
who helped!  

 

The children were each given a 
wrapped gift, and they got to select an 
item of their choice from the table full 
of stuffed animals and sports balls. 
Goodwill Job Connections gave out 
hundreds of free books including 
Spanish language books. Burgerville 
served hot chocolate while McDonalds 
offered cookies and orange drink. 
Santa was available for photos beside 
the Christmas tree. 
 
The highlight of the night was the bike 
raffle with over 76 bikes given out and 
the lucky winners were fitted with a 
helmet. Waste Connections has been 
very generous with the bike donations 
over the years. All kids were given 
fresh fruit to take home and 50 food 
boxes, with a turkey, pie and all the 
trimmings for a nice holiday meal 
were provided for families that 
requested them. 
 
Cheerful holiday songs were 
performed by the Sarah J Anderson 
Pioneer Choir, directed by music 
teacher Linda Wear. Ronald 
McDonald also made an appearance. It 
was a fun, festive event and we 
received many thanks from parents and 
children.   

 
We hope to continue this Christmas 
tradition. It is made possible by the 
support of the community and 
numerous volunteers. Special thanks to 
the following individuals: Gene 
Schwindeman of Blind Onion Pizza, 
Pam Carey and Andrew of Columbia 
Credit Union, Heather Harmon, Vicki 
Fitzsimmons of Edward Jones, Stacey 
and Ignacio Torres, Jocelyn Pierce, 
Sandra and Juan Barragan, Ila Stanek, 
Dannelle Schaff, Maria Rea, Erika 
Vasquez, Sylvia Espinosa, Nancy 
Stubbs, Cecile Hill, Gail and Dick 
Clairmont, Bridget McLeman, Lori De 
La Paz and family. 

 
Three Creeks Community 
Partners 
Three Creeks Community Partners is 
in partnership with the NE Hazel Dell 
Neighborhood Association for the 
annual Youth Holiday Giving Event 
held every year at Sarah J. Anderson 
Elementary School.  The organization 
is a non-profit 501(c)(3) and works 
with the neighborhood association on 
charitable events and projects in the 
community.  To donate or for more 
information go to the new website: 
http://threecreekscommunitypartners.org/ 
 
 

 
 
 

Meeting Guest Speakers for 
January and February 
Meetings 
 
Our guest speakers have some great 
information to share with neighbors at 
our neighborhood association meetings 
scheduled on third Tuesdays from 7 - 9 
PM at the Clark County Public Works 
Operations Center at 4700 NE 78th 
Street. 
 
January 16, 2018 
Stacie Kelsey - Scientific Tech 3 with 
the Inland Fish Program of the 
Washington State Department of Fish 
and Wildlife. 
 
Jenny Thompson - Executive Director 
of the Police Activities League (PAL) 
 
February 20, 2018 
Lethene Parks, Genealogical Society 
Library Director and Brian Runyan, 
President Clark County Genealogical 
Society 
 
Barbara Nordstrom, Master Gardener 
and Bobbi Bellomy, Master Gardener 
will talk about the Hazel Dell School 
and Community Garden program. 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter Publication 
 
The NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association will publish six issues of the 
newsletter this year.  Here are the issue 
dates for the newsletter and deadlines for 
2017/2018: 
 
Issue  Deadline 
1. Jan/Feb 2018 December 31, 2017 
2. Mar/Apr  February 20, 2018 
3. May/Jun April 20, 2018 
4. September August 15, 2018 
5. Oct/Nov  September 30, 2018 
6. December November 15, 2018 
 

      
        

https://www.facebook.com/NEHazelDellNeighborhoodAssociation
https://www.facebook.com/NEHazelDellNeighborhoodAssociation
http://threecreekscommunitypartners.org/
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Grow your own veggies or 
grow for the school children 
Grow produce for the school backpack 
program or grow your own vegetables 
at the Hazel Dell School and 
Community Garden, just off Hazel 
Dell Avenue between 78th and 63rd 
Streets. 4 x 8’ beds are available, $20 
for the growing season to grow organic 
produce for your family. Or volunteer 
to assist with growing veggies for the 

school 
backpack 
program, 

send home 
fresh produce 

to appreciative 
families. Contact 

Barbara or Bobbi at 

GrowSmiles@hotmail.com (type “HD 
Garden” in subject line) or call (360) 
901-7700. Barbara and Bobbi will be 
giving gardening tips at the Feb. 20th 
neighborhood association meeting. 
 
Grocery Cart Eyesores 
Some might wonder what can be done 
about the abandoned grocery carts left 
by humans randomly throughout Clark 
County. Some have even referred to 
them as 3-D graffiti eyesores or four 
wheeled pests. Little do we know that 
each cart can cost the retail store over 
$100 each. Stores provide them for the 

convenience of gathering our goods 
and transporting the goods to our cars. 
Carts should be left and/or returned to 
their proper store. Taking a cart 
beyond the retailer's property can be 
considered a form of stealing and 
subject to a fine or jail time per 
offense. Some areas of the United 
States require stores to recapture their 
carts within 72 hours (3 days) of being 
notified of their location. Also in some 
parts of the country there are cart 
recapture services that collect carts and 

return them for a fee. If you can 
identify an abandoned cart, it is best to 
contact the retail store owner of the 
location ASAP. 
 
Clark College Opens New 
Culinary Institute 
On November 28, Clark College 
officially launched their newly 
constructed Culinary Institute known 
as the Tod and Maxine McClaskey 
Culinary Institute. Their address is 
1933 Fort Vancouver Way, 98663  
This new $10.5 million, modern, 
20,615 square-foot facility provides a 
variety of fast, fresh and healthy dining 
options for students, faculty, staff and 
the general public.  

The space features three kiosks, a full-
service baking retail store and barista 
bar, and grab-and-go items. In 2018 a 
fourth kiosk and student-run restaurant 
will open. The facility also offers 
indoor and outdoor seating. 
 
The McClaskey Culinary Institute is 
also home to Clark College's 
completely redesigned Cuisine 
Management and Baking and Pastry 
Arts Program. The design of the 
facility's space allows visitors to see 
and interact with students, bringing 
food preparation and learning to the 
whole college. The institute provides 
education for students, nutritious meals 
for students and a great place for the 
community to come in and be part of 
Clark College. 
 
Napoleon's Visit 
At the November 21st Neighborhood 
meeting we were treated with a visit 
from "Napoleon", a life size Alpaca. 
Pictured is Doug Ballou, NE Hazel 
Dell Neighborhood President, sharing 

a carrot stick kiss with the gentle 
animal. 
 

 
 
Napoleon and his friend Rojo the 
Llama are members of the Mountain 
Peaks Therapy Llamas & Alpaca team. 
Their owner, Lori Gregory, reports that 
she and her tag team of therapy 
animals pay visits to school; churches; 
nursing homes and hospitals bringing 
smiles and joy to all ages. They have 
been known to even make appearances 
at weddings. The animals often appear 
in seasonal costumes to the delight of 
everyone. For more information about 
these therapy animals please email 
info@rojothellama.com  or visit the 
website at http://RojoTheLlama.com/  
 
United States Postal Rates will 
increase on January 21, 2018 
First Class mail (1 oz.): 

From 49 to 50 cents 
Each addition (oz.):  

No change - 21 cents 
 
International mail: 

No change: $1.15  
 
Postcard (domestic): 

From 34 to 35 cents 
 

 
 
 

mailto:GrowSmiles@hotmail.com
mailto:info@rojothellama.com
http://rojothellama.com/
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10 Simple Things You Can Do 
To Help Protect the Earth 
1- Put on a sweater - reduce the 
amount of fossil fuels we need to burn. 
2- Walk more - drive less. 
3- Go for seconds – re-use items a 
second time. 
4- Watch your waste - don't 
contaminate good recyclables. 
5- Paper nor plastic - bring your own 
reusable bag. 
6- BYOB - use reusable water bottles. 
7- Flip'em off - turn off unused lights. 
8- Get in touch with your roots - plant 
a tree. 
9- Get off - junk mail and catalog lists. 
10- Protect - endangered species and 
preserve their habitats. 
 
Sidewalks on NE 68th Street 
On November 28, 2017 the Clark 
County's Board of County Councilors 
approved the go-ahead to use a 
$105,000 Grant to investigate the 
design feasibility of constructing 
continuous sidewalks on one side of 
NE 68th Street (between NE Hwy 99 
and NE 28th Ave). A field study and 
cost analyst will help determine the 
sidewalks' location. Other factors 
under consideration are: drainage 
needs; hillside slopes; power lines; tree 
obstructions; present and possible 
future developments along NE 68th 

St.; population growth; etc. Several 
Board Members expressed a need for 
this street improvement to go forward 
based on citizen's public safety 
concerns. Clark County is working 
with the City Of Vancouver to tie in 
the sidewalk project with the portion 
of NE 68th St. (East of NE 28th Ave. 
to NE St. Johns Road) that falls under 
the jurisdiction of the City. The Board 
unanimously approved the proposed 
study known as the Capital Road 
Project No 372122. 

 
 
The Dirt on Street Sweeper 
Collections 

 
Ever wonder what happens to the 
material recovered from our streets 
during our bi-monthly street sweeper 
rounds? The debris is taken to several 
collection facilities thru out the City 
and County. At these facilities the 
materials are gathered into large piles 
that decompose similar to a normal 
compost pile. The piles do have some 
level of biological activity that helps 
break down the levels of petroleum 
hydrocarbons in the assorted materials.  
 
The piles are turned/mixed 
periodically to speed up the 
decomposition. The end use of this 
material is determined by the analytes 
levels (MTCA cleanup standards) and 
regulatory agencies (Health 
Department and Washington State 

Department of Ecology). Due to the 
amount of debris remaining (even after 
a screening process) and the source of 
the material, this is not something that 
would be placed in a public common 
area. This material is typically used in 
areas where public access is restricted 
or very minimal, but if analytes or 
debris are outside of regulatory 
parameters, they will send the material 
to a landfill.  
 
The nature of the material sources and 
potential for unknowns to end up 
within this material makes it unlikely 
for future use in public access areas or 
marketing. This information was 
gathered from the Public Works 
Department. 
 
 
 
Crime Tips 
Burglary Prevention 
Burglaries remain an ongoing problem 
in Clark County.  Most residential 
burglaries occur during the daytime 
when most residents are at work.  The 
Sheriff’s Office recommends you 
secure your home before leaving and 
avoid leaving a hidden key near the 
door.  Keep a watch on your 
neighbor’s property and report any 
suspicious behavior by calling 911.  If 
you are going to be out of town put a 
stop on your mail and paper delivery, 
set automatic light timers, and request 
your neighbors keep a watch on your 
property.  You can also make your 
house a less attractive target by 
keeping hedges and bushes trimmed 
back, allowing open views to all sides 
of your home, and setting motion 
sensor lights. 
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Auto Prowls/Thefts   
Vehicles are prowled or stolen every 
day in Clark County. Help prevent 
these thefts by removing valuables 
from your car and parking in highly 
visible areas. Electronics like GPS, 
iPods, and laptops stand out as quick 
cash to a crook. Garage door openers 
are sometimes taken to gain access to 
your house. Do not leave a running, 
unlocked vehicle unattended to “warm 
it up.” These are easy targets for 
thieves on cold mornings.  Always be 
vigilant and report people who appear 
to be going car to car, looking in 
windows. 
 
Stranger Danger 
Attacks from strangers are rare in 
Clark County but it is always good to 
use safe practices when in public. 
Keep yourself from being an easy 
target by maintaining good posture, 
make eye contact with others, and 
avoid items that limit your awareness 
such as headphones, cell phones, 
alcohol and drugs. It is always safer to 
travel in a group. Teach kids to avoid 
conversations with strangers and to 
yell for help if a stranger grabs them. 
 
Clark County Sheriff’s Office 
–Citizen’s Academy 
The Citizen’s Academy is a 6-week 
program designed to provide citizens 
of Clark County the opportunity to 
learn about the Sheriff’s Office. 
 
The purpose of the Citizen’s Academy 
is to increase understanding between 
the department and the citizens of 
Clark County through education.  
Citizens will become familiar with the 
many facets of the Sheriff’s Office and 
local law and justice system.  With an 
increased understanding, citizens of 
Clark County and law enforcement can 
partner together to realize realistic 
solutions to neighborhood problems 
relating to crime and the fear of crime. 
The Citizen’s Academy begins in 
March each year. 
 
The Citizen’s Academy is a course 
specifically designed for citizens who 
are active in their communities and 

who wish to learn more about law 
enforcement in Clark County. 
Video Link on the program: 
http://www.cvtv.org/ajax_video_popu
p.php?id=301 
 
If you have any questions, or if you are 
interested in registering for the next 
Citizen's Academy, please email 
Valerie Deming in the sheriff's 
administration office at 
Valerie.Deming@clark.wa.gov  
 
311 for Non-Emergency Law 
Enforcement 
Clark Regional Emergency Services 
Agency (CRESA) is excited to 
announce a new number for the 
community to use to report non-
emergency law enforcement issues. 
 
Historically, Clark County has had one 
number to call to connect with their 
local law enforcement. This meant that 
if you had a non-emergency complaint 
(like someone had stolen your bicycle 
overnight) you had no choice but to 
call 911 to report the crime. 
Community members can now call 311 
or 360-693-3111 to reach the 911 
dispatchers. Using this line will help 
prioritize incoming calls at the 911 
center and keep 911 open for 
emergencies. 
 
When you call 311 you may be placed 
on hold or you may be placed in a 
queue. You may hear a recorded 
message with information about 
alternative numbers or resources you 
may use instead of waiting for a 
dispatcher. CRESA is a busy place, 
serving as both the 911 answering 
point for all of incorporated and 
unincorporated Clark County and is 
also the dispatch center for local law 
enforcement and fire/EMS responders. 
Please be patient, as the same people 
answering 911 emergency calls and 
dispatching responders are the same 
people answering 311. If all 
dispatchers on duty are responding to 
911 calls the 311 line may not be 
answered immediately. 
 
A few guidelines to follow when you 
decide if you want to call 911 versus 
311: 

• Always use 911 for any fire and 
medical call, no matter how minor 
you think the medical complaint 
is. 

• Call 911 if your police complaint 
involves a gun, is a crime 
happening now, or a situation that 
needs police to prevent or stop an 
injury or property damage. 

• 311 is the alternative number to 
report non-emergency law 
enforcement related complaints. 

 
If you are unsure, call 911 and we will 
get you the right help or refer you to 
the right resource.  Visit 
www.cresa911.org  for more 
information. 
 
Financial Support Needed 
We need your continued financial 
support more than ever to cover our 
costs of operating the neighborhood 
association. Please consider providing 
financial support to your neighborhood 
association. 
 
Enclosed is my gift of $____________ 
to help cover mailing costs.  I cannot 
make a monetary contribution, but can 
make an in-kind donation.  I have 
___________________ that I would 
like to donate.  Please call me to 
arrange for pick-up. 
 
NAME: 
______________________________ 
 
ADDRESS:_____________________ 
 
______________________________ 
 
CITY:  _________________________ 
 
STATE:_________ZIP____________ 
 
PHONE: _______________________ 
 
E-MAIL: _______________________ 
 
Please mail this form with 
your donation to: NE Hazel 
Dell Neighborhood Assoc., 
3109 NE 96th Street, 
Vancouver, WA  98665. 
 

http://www.cvtv.org/ajax_video_popup.php?id=301
http://www.cvtv.org/ajax_video_popup.php?id=301
mailto:Valerie.Deming@clark.wa.gov
http://www.cresa911.org/
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SALT Times Newsletter 
There is a free newsletter geared 
toward seniors called SALT Times 
(Seniors and Law Enforcement 
Together).   
 
If you would like to receive this 
newsletter call the Clark County 
Sheriff's Office Outreach Unit at 360-
397-2211 x3380 or send an email to 
sheriffcommunityoutreach@clark.wa.gov  
 
You can read more about SALT and 
view their newsletters online at: 
https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/senio
rs-and-law-enforcement-together  
 

 
Emergency School Closure 
Information 
Vancouver School District emergency 
closure website provides up-to-date 
information about school closures 
www.vansd.org 360-313-1401 or 
check the Mobile Phone APP for 
Vancouver Public Schools. 
 

“Growing Pains” 
The History of Hazel Dell 
For sale by the Northeast Hazel Dell 
Neighborhood Association.  
Only $8!! 
 
Sample Excerpt from Growing Pains- 
“There has been considerable 
evidence of Indian habitation in this 
region.  Mattie and Joe Davidson 
found signs of underground ovens built 
of rocks on their property overlooking 
Vancouver Lake backwaters.  There 
were a number of these ovens in a 
small, smooth clearing.” 
 
To order your book, contact Doug 
Ballou by e-mail at 
dougballou@comcast.net   

Businesses Non-Profit & Government Related Organizations
Blind Onion Pizza, Hazel Dell Three Creeks Community Partners
Burgerville U S A , Hazel Dell Goodwill Job Connections
McDonald's, Clark County Stores Vancouver School District
Waste Connections Vancouver School District, IT Department
Edward Jones Investments, Vicki Fitzsimmons Sarah J. Anderson Elementary School
Columbia Credit Union Clark County Restorative Justice
Salmon Creek Mini Storage Clark County Food Bank/Sunshine Division
Fred Meyer, Salmon Creek
Safeway, Hazel Dell Associations

Hazel Dell-Salmon Creek Business Association
Groups Neighborhood Association Council of Clark County
Pioneer Choir, Linda Wear Northeast Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association 
Sarah J Anderson PTA Sherwood Neighborhood Association
Principal: Katie Arkoosh and Staff at SJA West Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association

Green Meadows Neighborhood Association
Individuals and Families
George Andrade and Michelle Horne Erika Vasquez
Marguerite Luch Dannelle Schaff and Ginger
Mike Radmacher Nancy Stubbs and Cecile Hill
Lori De la Paz and family Ila Stanek
Stacie Gonzales and family Bill Cline
Jocelyn Pierce and family Bridget McLeman
Maria Rea and family Gary Garth
Sylvia Espinosa and family Bill Drummond
Travis Gunn and Lorenzo Gunn Rick and Peggy Sedwick
Brenda Pintor de Carretta and father Cliff and Sue Richard

The Youth Holiday Giving Event at Sarah J. Anderson Elementary 
was made possible by generous donations from the following:

mailto:sheriffcommunityoutreach@clark.wa.gov
https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/seniors-and-law-enforcement-together
https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/seniors-and-law-enforcement-together
http://www.vansd.org/
mailto:dougballou@comcast.net
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Youth Suicide HOTLINE 

360-696-9560 or 1-800-626-8136 
 

Child Abuse 
Main telephone number: (360) 397-6002 

HOTLINE to report abuse: 1-888-713-6115 
https://www.clark.wa.gov/childrens-justice-
center/community-resources-and-referrals  

 
Vanc. Clark Co. Housing Rehab Program   

397-2130 & TDD 397-6065 
 

Sheriff Liaisons 397-2211 ex5498  
Deputy Greg Marek  

greg.marek@clark.wa.gov  
 

Graffiti Hotlines:   
West Precinct 397-6079  

 
Fire District #6 – 576-1195 

 
Clark Co. Councilors 

Email: boardcom@clark.wa.us  
Council Chair Marc Boldt 
District #1 Jeanne Stewart  

District #2 Julie Olson 
District #3 John Blom 

District #4 Eileen Quiring  
397-2232 

 
Community Development – 397-2375 
Public Works – 397-6118 

Road Maintenance – 397-2446 
Event Center – 397-6180 
Fair – 397-6180 
Community Services – 397-2130 
Superior Court – 397-2150 

 
Clark Regional Wastewater District  

 Board of Commissioners 
L. Neil Kimsey, Norm Harker & 

Denny Kiggins: 750-5876 
 

Code Enforcement 397-2408 
Illegal Dumping – 3976118 ex 4352 
Weed and Vegetation Mgt 397-6140 

 
Report Street Lights That Are Out 487-8177 

Report Power Outages  992-8000 
 

Animal 
Code Violation 397-2488 

Reporting Dead Animals 397-2488 
Licensing 397-2489 

Nuisance Complaints 397-2488 
Missing/Found -VHS 693-4746 

Fish & Wildlife 902-2200 
Game Poaching: 1-800-477-6224 

Livestock Info WSU Coop  397-6060 x 7714 
Humane Society 693-4746 

 
West Columbia Gorge No Kill Humane Society, 

Bonnie Harding, Shelter Director 
Washougal 835-3464 

 
Transportation 
C-Tran 397-0123 

C-Van Ride Reservation 695-8918 
Traffic Signals 397-2446 

Traffic Tickets: (District Court) 397-2424 
Auto Accident Reports 397-2214 

 
 

Voter Registration & Absentee ballots 
Auditor-Elections  397-2345 
www.clark.wa.gov/elections  

 
Garbage & Recycling 

Composting & Yard Debris: 360-397-2121 
Hazardous Waste: 360-397-2121 
Recycling (Curbside): 892-5370 

IMS Electronics Recycling: 750-8883 
www.ims-electronics.com 
Wells and Septic Systems  

(Clark County Public Health)   
(360) 397-8428 

 
Letters To The Editor 

The Columbian: Editors@columbian.com  
NEHDNA Newsletter: dougballou@comcast.net  

 
Parent Trust  

Family Help Line - 1-800-932-HOPE (4673)  
or families could call  

360-695-1325 ext 4221 
 

State Schools 
The Blind 696-6321 - The Deaf 696-6521 

 
Blood Donations 693-5821 Red Cross 

Be A Pal To A Child or Teen being Treated  
with Chemotherapy   2-4 hrs/mo- 

Sue Best  (503) 244-3141 sbest@e-cca.org  
 

Greater Clark Parks District Jeff Mize: 
Public Information Outreach Manager 

360-397-6118 x. 4398  
jeff.mize@clark.wa.gov  

 
Restraining Orders 

Anti-harassment or domestic violence protection 
orders:  397-2292 (General) 

 
YWCA SafeChoice Program- 

24 hour hotline!   695-0167. 
Community or legal advocates 695-0167. 

 
Domestic Violence Intervention Unit 

397-2211 or 911 for emergency   DVIU website: 
https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/domestic-

violence  
 

District Court 
Civil 360-397-2060 

Criminal 360-397-2424 
 

County Crisis Line for Depression/Mental 
Health Issues: 696-9560 

 
Domestic Violence: Detective Beth Luvera 

Clark Co. Sheriff's Office     397-2388 
 

Victim Assistance 397-2008 
 

Work Permits For Minors 
896-2300 (Bureau of Labor & Industries) 

 
Don't Know Who To Call?  694-8899 

http://www.211info.org/  
 

Everything You Want To Know About Clark 
County: www.clark.wa.gov  

 
Boys & Girls Club of SW Washington 

360-314-6735 
 

Who Represents Hazel Dell? 
Rep. Monica Stonier (D) 49th Leg. Dist. 

(360) 786-7872 
Email: monica.stonier@leg.wa.gov  

331 John L. O’Brien Building 
PO Box 40600 

Olympia, WA 98504-0449 
Rep. Sharon Wylie (D) 49th Leg. Dist.  

(360) 786-7924 
sharon.wylie@leg.wa.gov 

PO Box 40600 
322 John L. O'Brien Building 

Olympia, WA 98504-0600  
Annette Cleveland (Senator) (D) 

427 John A. Cherberg Building; PO Box 40449; 
Olympia, WA 98504-0449 

Phone (360) 786-7696; Fax: (360) 786-1999  
Toll-Free Legislative Hotline: 1-800-562-6000  

 
Vancouver Housing Authority 

2500 Main Street, Vancouver WA 98660 
360-694-2501 www.vhausa.com 

 
Report Airplane Noise- 

Call Anne Mitchell 503-460-4837 or 
800-547-8411 ext. 4837 

or email micha@portptld.com or 
visit www.PDXNoise.com  

 
TDD Numbers 

For the hearing & speech impaired. 
Board of Commissioners (360) 397-6032 
Community Development/Public Works 

(360) 397-6057 
Community Services (360) 397-6032 

Superior Court (360) 397-2292 
 

Griefshare 
Dealing with the death of a loved one? Find 

support and encouragement. Griefshare meets 
Monday nights at 6:30 PM, at the Vancouver 

Church, 3300 NE 78th Street, Vanc.  
Call 574-1611 ext. 6904 to sign up. 

 
National Alliance on Mental Illness 

 (NAMI) Southwest Washington 
8019 NE 13th Ave, Vancouver WA 98665 

360-695-2823 www.namiswwa.org 
 

Clark County Food Bank List 
Faith Center 
2533 NE Andresen Rd., Vancouver 
Tues. 4:00-7:00  Service area: Clark Co. 
Fish - Orchards 
6008 NE 110th Avenue, Vancouver 
M-F 10:00-12:00 & 12:30-2:45 
Serving Areas: 98682, 98864, 98662 
Fish - Vancouver 
14th & Franklin Street, Vancouver 
M, T, Th, F 10:00-3:00 
Serving Areas: W. of Andresen from downtown 
to Ridgefield. 
Interfaith Treasure House 
91 "C" Street, Washougal 
M-F 9:30-5:00; Sat 11:00-3:00 
Serving Areas: Camas & Washougal 
McLoughlin Church of God 
903 Winchell Ave., Vancouver 
Wed. 4:00-7:30  Service area: Clark Co. 
Trinity Mission Cupboard 
6700 McLoughlin, Vancouver 

Food bags/hot lunches last Friday of the mo. 
11am-2pm - Serves ALL of Clark Co.  

https://www.clark.wa.gov/childrens-justice-center/community-resources-and-referrals
https://www.clark.wa.gov/childrens-justice-center/community-resources-and-referrals
mailto:greg.marek@clark.wa.gov
mailto:boardcom@clark.wa.us
http://www.clark.wa.gov/elections
http://www.ims-electronics.com/
mailto:Editors@columbian.com
mailto:dougballou@comcast.net
mailto:sbest@e-cca.org
mailto:jeff.mize@clark.wa.gov
https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/domestic-violence
https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/domestic-violence
http://www.211info.org/
http://www.clark.wa.gov/
mailto:monica.stonier@leg.wa.gov
mailto:sharon.wylie@leg.wa.gov
http://www.vhausa.com/
mailto:micha@portptld.com
http://www.pdxnoise.com/
http://www.namiswwa.org/
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NE Hazel Dell 
Neighborhood Association 
Officers and Board Members 
 
Doug Ballou, President 
(360) 573-3314 
dougballou@comcast.net 
 
Bill Cline, Vice President 
wjcline1958@gmail.com 
 
Vicki Fitzsimmons, Secretary 
Vicki.Fitzsimmons@edwardjones.com 
 
Jaye Folsom, Treasurer 
jayemfolsom@comcast.net 
 
Lori Bain 
lorib@burgerville.com 
 
Heather Harmon 
2012harmon@gmail.com 
 
Jac Arnal 
jarna@msn.com 

 
 
Dick Clairmont 
dgclairmo@comcast.net 
 
Rick Sedwick 
rick.sedwick@consultant.com 
 
Neighborhood Association Mission: 
The residents of the Hazel Dell area 
established the NE Hazel Dell 
Neighborhood Association (NEHDNA) 
in order to unite the common interests 
and promote the welfare of the area.  
The association is involved with a 
variety of matters, which affect the 
livability of the neighborhood and 
community in general.   
 
All residents within the neighborhood 
association boundaries or neighboring 
areas not within an existing 
neighborhood association are welcome 
to attend and participate in the 
association. 

 

 
 

If you have any questions or would 
like more information, please contact 
one of the officers or board members 
listed on this page.  The NEHDNA 
does not subscribe to any religious 
affiliation or political party.  Our 
desire is to work together for the 
common good of the neighborhood in 
which we all live.  You don’t have to 
live in the area to be a member or to 
come to the meetings!  All are 
welcome 
.

 

Neighborhood Association newsletters are copies free of charge by Clark County’s Neighborhood Outreach program. The information and views expressed are solely those of the 
Neighborhood Association and not of Clark County Government. No advertisements, editorials, religious or political endorsements, statements or positions on ballot propositions or 
candidates for an election will be included in newsletters printed or posted by the county, in compliance with RCW 42.17.1309. 
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